
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 

SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING 20 OCTOBER 2009 

IMMIGRATION AND CITIZENSHIP PORTFOLIO 

(33) Program 3.1: Border Management 

Senator Brandis (L&C 71) asked: 
For how long has the Department been in receipt of the AFP’s document entitled 
Strategic intelligence forecast: transnational criminal trends and threats to Australia?  

Answer: 

The Department has been advised by the AFP that this was the first edition of the 
Strategic intelligence forecast (classified In-Confidence).  
 
The Department received its copy on 22 April 2009.  
 


